
2023 USTA MEMBER MEETING 
June 24, 2023 

 
ATTENDEES:  USTA members and guests 
 
OFFICERS:  Chris Kinder (President), Austin Kinder (co-Vice President), Jared Peay (co-Vice 
President), Stacy Hawley (Treasurer), Vicki Skelton (Secretary) 
 
 
Chris Kinder opened the meeting by welcoming shooters and thanking them for supporting the 
USTA. 
 
Stacy gave a welcome speech from Vernal Rod & Gun Club. 
 
Vicki summarized the 2022 annual meeting minutes.  The financials were read and approved.  As no 
one stepped up to run for office, Byron Nielsen made a proclamation the incumbent officers 
remain, except for Jared Peay replacing Kelly Brinkerhoff who resigned as co-Vice President.  Zach 
Foster gave an update on the AIM Program.  Zach is absent from the 2023 shoot but is monitoring 
the scores remotely.  Ed told us about the state of the ATA.  Vernal was announced as the site of the 
2023 state shoot.  The meeting concluded with the state team trophies being awarded. 
 A motion to approve the minutes was made and seconded.  The members unanimously 
approved the minutes as read. 
 
Stacy gave a financial report for the 2022 USTA financials.  Revenue included daily fees ($9,858), 
ATA rebate ($3,145), ads and sponsorships ($10,150), apparel ($3,795), pre-squad entries ($308), 
USTA entries from the 2022 state shoot ($70,488), state team bags ($2,052), raffle ($1,340), 
donation by Gene Majers ($5,000), and dividends paid ($1, 527).  Expenses included advertising 
($1,456), apparel ($6,305), delegate reimbursement ($1,000), dues and subscriptions ($208), pizza 
party ($1,211), legal and professional fees ($6,356), office supplies ($353), raffle ($105), Gene Majer 
target expense ($5,000 that went back out), state team buckles and bags ($9,496), tournament 
supplies/targets paid to Spanish Fork ($59,466), travel reimbursement for Champion of Champions 
($2,452), trophies ($15,185).  Revenue was $109,281; expenditures $108,677.  Our bottom line was 
$604 added to our bank statement.  Stacy then gave an expanded breakdown of the above and 
made available printed copies for shooters if the shooters were interested.  For the 2023 state 
shoot, there are 172 shooters in the championship singles.  To date we have taken in $69,598 in 
target fees. 
 A motion to approve the financials was made and seconded.  The members unanimously 
approved the financials. 
 
Officer nominations were opened and closed with no one stepping up to run for office.  Byron made 
a proclamation to seat the incumbent officers.  An active search for a new treasurer will begin. 
 A motion was made to seat the incumbent officers and seconded.  The members 
unanimously approved keeping the same officers. 
 
Ed gave a lengthy, but informative, account of the state of the ATA.  Of note, the ATA has a contract 
to hold the Grand American in Sparta, Illinois until 2026.  If Sparta revokes the contract at any time, 
Plan B is to go back to Missouri.  Ed also gave an update on the status of the Hall of Fame and steps 



that are being taken to return the HOF back to the shooters.  Ed then recognized the Utah shooters 
who made the All American team. 
 
Awards were then presented to shooters who made the 2022 Utah State Team.  Chris also 
recognized high average shooters in each category for the state with a minimum of 2,000 targets.  
He reiterated what a commitment it is to make the state team and thanked everyone who made the 
team for their perseverance. 
 
Chris addressed the shooters with the fact that the state shoot is a rotational event.  Right now 
there are only two clubs in the state who qualify to hold the shoot.  If another club does the work 
necessary to meet the requirements it will also be included in the rotation. 
 
Byron gave a heartfelt thank you to the officers, Vernal Gun Club, and all the shooters who came to 
the state shoot and supported Vernal. 
 
The meeting was adjourned. 
 


